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MEDIA RELEASE

11 April 2002

A NEW ERA FOR ACT GOVERNMENT RECORD KEEPING

ACT Urban Services Minister, Bill Wood, today tabled the Territory Records Bill 2002, saying that the new legislation was a key component for open and accountable government.  

“Under the new legislation, each government agency is responsible for developing their own records management program.  This program will include requirements for records creation, management, protection, preservation, storage, disposal, and access.

“The Territory Records Bill 2002 establishes the position of Director of Territory Records.  The Director will be responsible for developing and approving standards for records management.  These standards will be used in each agency in the development of their Records Management Programs;” Mr Wood said.

“A Territory Records Advisory Council is also established under the Bill to provide advice to the Director of Territory Records.  The Council will have wide-ranging representation from government agencies, professional organisations, community associations, and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander groups,” said Mr Wood.

“The new legislation applies to ACT Government records, in all formats, including electronic.  

“The Territory Records Bill 2002 is closely aligned with the Freedom of Information Act 1989.  In general, records will be open for public access when they are 20 years old, however some records, including those containing private and personal information will not be accessible,” Mr Wood said.

The new legislation will be implemented progressively with agencies commencing work immediately on preparing their Records Management Programs. 

Further information:  Jill Rischbieth: (02) 6205 0300(w) or 0412 748 810(m)
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